
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Chicago Public Schools, Department of Academic Competitions and Renaissance Knights, 
NFP has the privilege of taking 100 students to Washington D.C. for the US Chess National 
High School Chess Tournament. In addition to the academic components, students will be 
afforded the opportunity to participate in academic and cultural experiences. The majority of the 
students participating in the national tournament are from under-resourced communities and 
economically disadvantaged homes and are unable to fund the costs associated with the trip.  
 
Academic Competitions (A/C) is a department in the Office of Teaching and Learning at the 
Chicago Public Schools. Academic Competitions reaches, engages, and impacts more than 
75,000 students from diverse communities across the city.  Our department consists of 13 
academic, extra-curricular, after-school and in-school programs geared towards preparing 
students from all achievement levels for college, career, and beyond. We offer a multitude of in-
school and after school programs for grades K–12.  
 
Academic Competitions prides itself on being a pillar of academic excellence through our 
enrichment programs. Studies have shown that participating in academic competitions 
programs, such as chess, enhances students’ critical thinking and problem-solving skills in a 
constructive setting. To that end, it is our goal to expose students to diverse opportunities and 
experiences through academia and scholarship. Often deemed ‘the game of life, chess is an 
outlet to the negativity that plagues our communities. Chess requires patience, attention to 
detail, and builds confidence which are all traits that are applicable to everyday living.  
 
We lean on the generosity of corporate partners to help optimize these opportunities for our 
future leaders. Your investment will help shape the minds of the next generation.  
 
Attached is our presentation for your consideration. Within it you’ll find an overview of our plans 
for the students and ways your financial contributions will assist us in providing our students 
with this dynamic opportunity. 
 
We welcome the opportunity to discuss this further.  For additional information or questions, 
please contact Sylvia Nelson Jordan at snelson@cps.edu. 
 
Yours in Service, 

 
Sylvia Nelson Jordan  
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